
Union attacks city's cuts to cleaning services
 Denmark 

The FOA public services union has strongly criticised plans by Copenhagen City 
Council to cut DKK 47 million (EUR 6.3 million) from the cleaning budget in its 
children and youth administration services. The union says that 450 workers will be 
affected either with reduced hours (some going from 37 to 21 hours a week) and 
others facing redundancy. FOA argues that this is effectively increasing the working 
poor, with many workers facing the prospect of doing two, three or more jobs to 
make ends meet. The union also argues it will impact on cleaning quality and health 
and safety.
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